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KEEP THIS CALENDAR OF WINTER EVENTS HANDY FOR QUICK REFERENCE 

WINNERS OF THE 
Christmas Decorating Contest  
 
Best Window – May family on Main 
Best Theme – Tom White on 
Aquarina 
Best Overall – Chamberlain family 
on Levee 
 

MESSAGE FROM 
LOHA PRESIDENT 

 
The L.O.H.A. Board of Directors will 
be meeting in the next few months to 
discuss and determine what possible 
improvements might be made to our 
beach area and what new activities or 
improved activities we might consider 
for the current year.  We would like 
your input as to what you would like 
to see accomplished in either or both 
of these areas.   You can write 
something down and give it to any 
board member, call any board 
member or E-Mail me, Lee Howell, at 
leehowell0707@sbcglobal.net.   This 
applies to any area of the beach 
property, including the boating area, 
and/or any activity you may want.   
Remember, if we don’t know what the 
membership wants, we can’t 
implement it.   This is your chance to 
participate and make your wishes 
known. 
 

MEMBERSHIP LETTERS 
COMING SOON 

Watch for the letters regarding 
membership fees for 2013.  They 
should be out soon. 

 
BOAT SLIP WAITING LIST 

 
1. Karen Sommerville 
2. Christopher Stepp 
3. Kimberly Gallardo 
4. Patricia Gaulker 
5. Greg Warholek 
6. Robert Majka 
7. Larry Gatzmyer 
8. Cliff Miller 
9. Lynn Woolslayer 
10. Brian Miller 
11. Joe Valente 
12. Shawn Luteran 
13. Ken Craite 
14. Tim Quackenbush 
15. Syd Ward 
16. Kevin Hawkins 
17. Kevin & Ann Baker 

 
PROCEDURE USED FOR 

ASSIGNING SLIPS 
Effective 2013 

When a slip becomes available 
in any year, the people on the 
list will be called in numerical 
order, starting with number 
one.  If the person called 
accepts the slip and payment 
is made, then the other people 
on the list (after that person) 
will automatically move up one 
spot on the list, i.e., number 
two will move up to number 
one, etc.  If the person called 
rejects the slip, but wants to 
remain on the list, they will 
maintain their same position 
on the list and the next person 
on the list will then be offered 
the slip, and this will continue 
until the slip is accepted. 

JANUARY  ACTIVITIES 
 
Tues., Jan. 15 – 7:30 PM  
Board Meeting at the home of 
Lee Howell. 
 

FEBRUARY ACTIVITIES 
 
Tues., Feb. 12 – 7:00 PM 
Ladies Auxiliary Game Night 
at the home of Fran Amos on 
Aquarina. 
 

MARCH  ACTIVITIES 
 
Tues., Mar. 12 
Ladies Auxiliary – Activity to 
be announced.  Call Pam Pope 
for information (248-342-3543). 
 
Tues., Mar. 19 – 7:30 PM 
Board Meeting at the home of 
Sharon Gwin on Levee. 
 
Sat., Mar. 30 – 1:00 PM 
Easter Egg Hunt at the beach, 
weather permitting.  We are 
requesting candy donations, not 
chocolate, that will fit into the 
small plastic eggs.  Candy can 
be delivered to Carolyn Bree 
(3718 Breaker) or Pam Pope 
(3935 Aquarina). 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Sun., Mar. 31 – Easter 

HAPPY EASTER 
 

mailto:leehowell0707@sbcglobal.net


                            THE PEOPLE IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD  
 
 

 

 

Never too old for Santa 
 
 

SERVICES  OFFERED  BY 
RESIDENTS  OF  LOHA 

 
Jason Babcock (248-230-6601,2) does meticulous 
pressure washing.  
Carol Leonard (420-7957) - your neighborhood  
Town and Country Real Estate Agent 
Cliff Miller (673-8346)– scissors, knives, mower  
blade sharpening 
Nancy Murray (674-7036) – customizes candy  
wrappers for any occasion & is a professional 
photographer 
Paige and Brooke Murray (674-7036) – Dog and 
house watching and babysitting     
Jeff Pointer (248-459-9380) – Lawn mowing and 
small handyman jobs 
Cassie Stoutenburg (673-0341) is available for  
babysitting.  She is 14.5 years old. 
Alaina Valente (248-421-8044) pet sitting for 
vacations    
Faith and Kimberly Woolslayer (674-1671) do 
baby sitting and pet sitting 
 
 
There is room for members to advertise in this 
space.  Call Carolyn Bree (673-5347). 

 
2013 LOHA BOARD  
MEMBERS CAN BE 

REACHED  
President – Lee Howell  
(673-8989) 
Vice-president  - Don Swanson 
(674-1216) 
Secretary – Sharon Gwin  
(674-3305) 
Treasurer – Gordon Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Boating Director – John Mayer 
(673-7604) 
Expeditor – Bob Majka  
(618-9652) 
Legal – Don Osborne   
(674-3690) 
Promotional – Lynn Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Social – Pam Pope  
(248-342-3543) 
Safety – Jerry Chamberlain 
(673-8148) 

 
 

 

Congratulations 
to Tim & Bethany Neldrett of 
Aquarina on the birth of their 
daughter, Mackenzie Ryann,  
on December 26, 2012. 
Cindy Andrews of Breaker 
became a grandmother on 
Oct. 29th to Carson James, 
son of Sarah & Brandon 
Cunningham. 
Our get well wishes go to 
Sonny Szalkay. 
 
We send our sympathy to 
the Gwin family on the death 
in November of Larry’s 
father, Anthony Salvi.  We 
also send our condolences to 
the family of Val Walter, who 
passed away in December, 
and to the Woolslayers on 
the death of Gordon’s father, 
Philip Woolslayer, on 
Christmas Day.  Don Ruele, 
formerly of Mariner, passed 
away in January. 
 
Please let Carolyn (673-5347) 
know about any births, illness, 
accidents or deaths so that the 
information can be shared. 

 

Some of the party participants 
 
 
Found – a Grand Traverse 
Rewards card with the 
name of Rhonda Nelson.  If 
this belongs to you or a 
friend, contact Carolyn 
Bree. 
 

LOHA HAS A WEBSITE 
 

Read the minutes from 
Board and General 
Meetings, the Bylaws and 
Beach Rules, and see the 
Newsletter with its photos 
in color by going to  
http://www.lohpa.com/ . 
Pictures for the website 
are sent to Bethany 
Neldrett, at 
webmaster@lohpa.com 
 

TO ADD TO THE 
NEWSLETTER 

These children met Santa at the LOHA Christmas party.

Hailee Austin

Submit articles and pictures  
to Carolyn, 673-5347  or  
e-mail 
breebreaker@hotmail.com 

The LOHA Newsletter is made available in print through the Waterford Church of Christ. 


